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September 26, 2023 
 

Mr. Scott Tingey 
Chief Operating Officer 
Fermilab 
P.O. Box 500 
Batavia, Illinois 60510 

SUBJECT:  FERMI SITE OFFICE REVIEW OF THE FERMILAB ACCELERATOR         
                                      SAFETY ENVELOPE FOR THE MAIN ACCELERATOR COMPLEX 
 
Reference: 1.  Fermilab Accelerator Safety Envelope, “S07A.1 Fermilab Main    
                                           Accelerator_Rev13_20230811,” Dated August 11, 2023.   

  2.  Fermi Site Office Comment Resolution Sheet, “9_2023 ASE Review  
      FSO Comments Final,” Dated September 19, 2023.  
 
Dear Mr. Tingey, 
 
The Fermi Site Office (FSO) completed a review of Reference (1) submitted during the Accelerator 
Readiness Review (ARR) that occurred at Fermilab on August 15-17, 2023.  FSO requires the items 
included in Reference (2) to be addressed prior to resubmittal of the ASE for approval.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact Rachel Madiar, of my staff, at 630-840-2449 or by email 
rachel.madiar@science.doe.gov. 
 
 
        Sincerely, 
 
 
 
        Roger E. Snyder 
        Manager, Fermi Site Office  
 
Enclosures: As Stated 
  
Cc: 
W. Begner, DOE-FSO 
J. Scott, DOE-FSO 
G. Mabvuta, DOE-FSO 
M. Clay, FRA 
A. Kenney, FRA 
J. Sawyer, FRA 
M. Quinn, FRA 
M. Schoell, FRA 
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